
4th August 2016 : Term 3 Week 3 

Last week Orange High School students attended the             
Western Athletics Carnival.  
Congratulations to the following students who placed in the 
top 3 of their events. Those placed first or second will now 
travel to the NSW State Athletics carnival in September.  

Oliver Coady-Jiear 1st in long jump 

Andrew Parish 3rd in javelin 

Gerry Shea 1st in 400m 

Lauren Kerwick  1st in 3000m  

Mitchell Leonard 3rd in 100m final 

Ryan Penhall 1st in 100m and 1st in 200m finals 

Kobe Mansell 2nd in 1500m, 3rd in high jump  

Ellie Owens 2nd in 1500m, 3rd in 800m 

Ebony Hay 1st in shot put and discus 

Mitch Cooper 2nd in 1500m, 3rd 800m 

Ollie Keegan 1st in 100m, 200m, 400m, and discus 
(PB of 42m) 

Myles Palmer 2nd in long jump 

Andrew Millan 3rd in 400m 

Caitlyn Broadfoot 2nd in 3000m, 3rd in high jump, 3rd 
in 1500m 

Annabel Crisp 2nd in 100m and 200m, 1st in 400m 

Jack Cole 1st in high jump, 2nd in long jump 

Poppy Keegan 2nd in shot put 

Both of our 14 years relay teams smashed the field. Well 

done to Caitlyn Broadfoot, Annabel Crisp, Maddie Owens  

and Haegan Boland in the girls, and Ollie Keegan, James 

Sutherland, Andrew Millan and Myles Palmer in the boys.  

Congratulations also to the following students who                

competed and represented our school with distinction in 

their events:  

Brooke Parish, Rachel Hinds, Katelyn Elliott, Brittany Boswell, 

Claudia Smith, Jorjia Robinson, Rylie Summerfield, Taylor 

Millan, Angela Weckert, Ellie Giger, Lachlan Lawson, Callum 

Johnston, Bradyn Nicol, Will Homer, Dylan Ryan, Connor Da-

vis, Michael Jones, Cain Selwood and Lawson Ryan.  



Here at Orange High School, we are lucky to work with and so many talented                   
students. It is terrific to see our students regularly recognised beyond the school for 
their skills and dedication. A special congratulations to some of our outstanding sport 
people who were nominated as Junior Sportspeople of the Year in the annual                
Orange City Council Sports Awards.  

   Eva Reith-Snare - hockey 
   Bailey Ferguson - hockey 
   Chloe Barrett - hockey 
   Lauren Kerwick - triathlon 
   Ryan Bushel-Keegan - squash  

One of the stories on high rotation during this week’s nationwide news cycle was the annual 

national NAPLAN results release. At this stage, results have not been released to schools but we 

look forward to reviewing and learning from our students results in the coming weeks. One of 

the changes, that perhaps has not received the same level of publicity, is the requirement for an 

equivalent Band 8 NAPLAN result in reading, writing and numeracy in order for students to  

qualify for a HSC from 2020 onwards. This change will first affect students currently in Year 8.  It 

is important that parents and students don’t panic should their results not tick that box in 

Year 7 this year or in coming years, as there will be support measures and online assessments 

developed at a state level  to enable the standard to be met. Further, as a school, we are        

beginning to investigate a range of possible strategies that can be implemented at a local 

school level to support students achieve the set standard.  

Many thanks also to our education partners at Charles Sturt University who have sponsored 

us with $1000 of new science equipment. Some of this will be used in our upcoming Science 

Show. Our Science Team will celebrate and share with our partner primary schools, and the       

general public, the importance of Science Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) to 

our future community health, wellbeing and living standards.  

David Lloyd  

Principal  

 

Principal 

David Lloyd 

 

Deputy Principals 

Helene Hamilton 

Kathleen Maksymczuk (Rel) 

Narelle  Small (Rel) 

 

Head Teacher Admin 

Kylie Winslade (students) 

Aaron Routh (Rel) (staff) 

 

Head Teacher Welfare 

Kerrie Chopping 

 

Year 7 Adviser 

Josh Thacker 

 

Year 8 Adviser 

Cassie Coates 

 

Year 9 Adviser 

Alice Bright 

 

Year 10 Adviser 

Sophie  Healey 

 

Year 11 Advisers 

Sarah Townsend 

 

Year 12 Adviser 

Aaron Routh 

 

Careers Adviser 

Glen Pearson 

 

School Counsellors 

Susanna Brown 

Liz Franks 

 

Sport Co-ordinators 

Anthony Wharton 

Tegan Dray  

 

Student Representative 

 Council Leader 

Peita Mages 



During the Term 2 holiday break Orange High School had two Hearing Loops installed to assist students (and members of the 
public) who have a hearing impairment. The Hearing Loops were installed in the Gym and the Performing Arts Centre. The 
Hearing Loop in the Music Centre was also turned on. 
 
The installation of this system enables students with a hearing impairment more equitable access to sound via a wire ‘Loop’ 
that circles the room and is connected to a sound system. The loop transmits the sound electromagnetically. The                          
electromagnetic signal is then picked up by the telecoil (wireless antenna) in the hearing aid or cochlear implant. Students are 
able to use a hearing loop by turning on the T-switch on their hearing aid or cochlear implant activating the telecoil.  
 
Stephanie Nott 
(Head Teacher Special Education)  

 

 

Orange High School 

students played 

James Sheahan in 

the quarter finals of 

the Junior Chess 

League (2nd division) 

last Friday lunchtime. 

Although all the          

students had a lot of 

fun, and  all played 

well, we went down 

to James Sheahan     

3 tables to 1. 



OHS students were treated to a presentation by Lorin Nicholson .  

Lorin is an extremely talented motivational speaker who spoke 

about his life experiences,  about being blind since birth and  the 

obstacles and challenges he has overcome throughout his life. 

Despite his disability, Lorin is an award winning musician, record 

breaking cyclist & best selling author and is now using his life           

experiences to encourage and motivate students all around         

Australia to strive for their goals and to never give up! 

Thankyou Lorin for visiting Orange High School! 

If you have any school uniforms you no longer need, and they are in good condition, I would love to put them in the clothing 

pool. We have a small clothing pool available to families that need a little extra help with uniform. These families are always 

so grateful to accept uniforms from generous families. Items can be dropped into my office or left at the front office for me to 

collect. Thank you in advance.  

 

Kerrie Chopping 

Head Teacher Wellbeing 



Charles Sturt University’s (CSU) Parent Information Evenings are on again. 
Join us for information on key information relevant to parents on the processes of applying, early entry,                                
accommodation and costs. 
When: Orange Ex-Services Club, Tobruk Room 
When: Wednesday 31st August at 5.30pm 




